
 

Environment Committee Item: 2007 – 287E Meeting date:  August 28, 2006 
For Metropolitan Council Meeting of 9/12/07 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
 

Date: August 28, 2007 
Subject: Direct Connection Application Fee 

District(s), Member(s): All 
Policy/Legal Reference: MN Statute 473.521 Subd. 2, 473.515 Subd. 3., 473.129, Subd. 11 / 

Council Policy 3-2-3  
Staff Prepared/Presented:  Jason Willett, MCES Finance Director,  651-602-1196 

Division/Department: MCES c/o William G. Moore, General Manager, 651-602-1162 
 

Proposed Action/Motion 
That the Metropolitan Council approve a new fee (the Direct Connection Application Fee) and approve a rate of 
$900 per connection for this fee, effective January 1, 2008. Staff is authorized to develop implementation details 
and to update the amount each year to be consistent with the costs incurred. 

Issue 
A direct connection application fee is proposed to recover costs for time spent by MCES staff on a connection 
request (permitting, reviewing, modifying, drawing and inspecting).   

Overview and Funding 
This fee would apply when a request is made to connect directly to an MCES interceptor. Permits for connection 
are issued only to municipalities and the fee would be billed to them. The city or township may collect from 
private parties and may charge a higher amount to recover their own costs.   

On average, about 16 hours is spent by MCES staff on a direct connection request. Currently, labor and 
overhead costs for these hours amount to about $900 and this is the proposed Direct Connection Application Fee 
for 2008. Since about half of MCES staff time spent administering a connection request occurs before the actual 
connection is approved, half of the proposed $900 fee would be refunded if the application is denied.  

This fee is not in-lieu of or redundant to the SAC which is payment for making capacity available in the 
wastewater system.  The Direct Connection Application Fee is payment for the MCES staff costs associated 
with connecting directly to an interceptor (this occurs about 20-30 times each year). This is an improvement to 
the cost of service approach for our rate system as those parties that cause the cost will pay it. The revenue 
collected will reduce (slightly) the revenue needed from municipal wastewater charges.   

A public meeting was held August 14 to provide information and gather public input on this proposal. One 
individual (from St. Paul) attended the meeting and gave no testimony. Two written public comments were 
submitted on August 24th – see attached.  
 
If this fee is adopted, communities will be notified in September to give them at least three months notice before 
the effective date. 
 



 



 

 


